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Cudworth Ward Alliance
Meeting Notes

Meeting Title: Cudworth Ward Alliance
Date and time: Monday 29th February 2016 at 10.30am
Location: Bow Street Offices. Cudworth

Attendees: Apologies:
Councillor Joe Hayward. (Chair)
Councillor Charlie Wraith
Janet Robinson
Joan Jones
Ernest Oliver.
John Hayhoe.
Mick White.
Kevan Riggett.

In attendance: 
David Gill - Local Support Officer.

Councillor S. Houghton

          

Action/Decision Action Lead

1.

2.

3.

4.

Declaration of interest:

There were no declarations of interest.

Notes of the previous meeting: Monday 18th January 2016.

Kevan has invited the Co-op manager to the Ward Alliance 
meeting as requested by members.

Review Ward Plan Priorities:

Kevan asked if members would like a template of what B.P.L. do. 
Members agreed to a template. A number of NHS initiatives are 
held at the Dorothy Hyman and are from the Dorothy Hyman.  
Community nurses are based at the Dorothy Hyman Stadium.

Janet suggested an initiative for a young gardener competition with 
the Robert Street Allotment Association.

Action Plan;

Health Fayre: David gave an update about the Spring Health 
Fayre which is to be held on Saturday 19th March 2016 at 
Cudworth Methodist church 10.30am to 12 noon. The quartet band 
has been booked. The daffodils have been ordered.  The fruit 
taster packs have yet to be ordered. Invitations have been sent out 
to different organisations.
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5.

6.

7.

8

Academic Achievement Awards:

The date of Tuesday 14th June 2016 has been booked with the 
Mayor’s office. Which will be 6pm for a 6.30pm start. Janet is to 
send e-mails to the head teachers of the three primary schools.

Summer Holiday Activities:

Councillor Hayward asked for volunteers for a steering group for 
the summer holiday activities.

Potential Projects:

The Environment:  David Gill circulated publicity leaflets for the 
clean-up “Clean for the Queen” which will be Saturday 5th March 
2016 10.30am to 12.30pm. The Brownies and Exodus will be 
taking part. David is to send information to Kevan for him to pass 
on to the Lundwood scouts.

Increased opportunities for achievement for local residents:  

David and Janet to get more information about Qdos.

Health and wellbeing: The Spring Health Fayre. Saturday 19th 
March 2016.

Youth Provision: Street Games. David informed members 
Barnsley FC Trust will be in Cudworth park every week and will 
also be part of the summer holiday activities.

Steering Groups:

Summer holiday activities.

Academic Achievement Awards.

Qdos.

Chair aerobics.

Communication- Neighbourhood Network:

The What’s on Guide booklet.  David informed members all the 
booklets have now been delivered in the area.

Finance:

North East Area Council - David gave an update on the funding 
available in 2016/17, and explained that a further £10,000 will be 
devolved to the Ward Alliance from the North East Area Council. 
50 % of this funding will require volunteer match and 50% does not 
require match funding, however volunteer match should be 
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9.

10.

11.

12.

encouraged wherever possible. The Ward Alliance considered, and 
agreed in principle, the following projects:

 30 x Summer Hanging Baskets @ £55 each = £1,650
 Summer Bedding Plants in Cudworth Park @ £340 
 22 x Christmas Motifs @ £3,600 
 Working Fund @ £2,000.00

Members approved the allocation of these funds from the 2016/17 
budget. It was noted that all money must be spent each year. 
There will be no carry forward.

Funding Applications:

Chewin “t” Cud. Members agreed in principle to the £500

Cudworth Ward Alliance Health Fayre. Members agreed to the 
£730

Cudworth local history group. Members agreed to the £423.90

Carlton Marsh Wildlife Group. Members agreed to the £395

Churchfield School PTA application was deferred for clarification.

46th Barnsley (St. Johns) Brownies was deferred for clarification.

Correspondence:

None.

Compliments / Complaints.

None.

Any other business:

Councillor Wraith informed members £10,500 of funding has been 
obtained for the Remembrance Garden in the park. No money was 
awarded in the funding for maintenance. The community payback 
team have been working in the park.

A wooden sculpture is being made in North Yorkshire for the 
Remembrance Garden. A stainless steel plaque will also be 
erected.

John Hayhoe has done some excellent research and has found the 
names of 41 men from Cudworth who died at the Battle of the 
Somme

It is hoped the Remembrance Garden will be ready by the 1st July 
2016.

Kevan stated there has been a lot of anti-social behaviour in the 
Snydale Road area and at the Dorothy Hyman skate park and 
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13.

bowling green. Fast growing hawthorn bushes have been planted 
but have already been broken down. The perimeter fencing has 
been repaired, including the bowling green area. A new CCTV 
camera has been installed with the help of B.M.B.C. for the car 
park, skate park and bowling green area.

It is a high spec camera and is vandal proof.

Mick White asked about the applications for new Ward Alliance 
members. Councillor Hayward said to applications have been 
received. Councillors will look at the applications and bring their 
decision to the next meeting.

Councillor Hayward thanked members for the £500 contribution 
towards the Battle of the Somme event on the 1st July 2016 in 
Barnsley town centre. And will be writing a letter of thanks to other 
Ward Alliances for their contribution.

Chair (Councillor Hayward) thanked everyone for attending and 
participating in the meeting.

Date and time of the next Meeting:

Please note the new start time of 10.30am

Monday 11th April 2016 10.30am at Bow Street Offices. 
Cudworth.

At this meeting members agreed to fund:

Chewin “t” Cud -£500

Cudworth Ward Alliance Health Fayre - £730

Cudworth local history group - £423.90

Carlton Marsh Wildlife group. - £395

Total amount of funding agreed:         £2048.90

Future meeting dates:

Monday 23rd May 2016.

If members have any ideas for future projects, please bring them to 
the next meeting.
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